
Memorials 
 In Memory of:    Given by: Given by:  
All babies aborted Carlos  & Alejandra Hernandez 
Max John Adamczyk Matt & Linda Adamczyk 
Mark Adams Quinn & Barbie Cook 
Camille Adams Quinn & Barbie Cook 
Mother & father who adopted me. Kathie Mallard 
Fr. Joe Anderson Lucy Nicholas 
The Arnold Family Elizabeth Arnold 
Margaret Baillargeon Joseph & Kathleen Murphy 
Rose Marie Barrilleaux Eileen Jex 
John, Angeline, Anna, Ben, Charles, Emil & Dan 
Barto 

Lillian Barto 

Kenny R. Becket  Robert & Carol Baca 
Eleandra D. Bernardo Walter & Joan Minigutti 
Irma Berrios - for summer sidewalk counselors Joseph Miller 
Birth Mother of my Wife Harry Ehmann 
Bernard Bischsel Paul & Theresa Bichsel 
Patsy Oakes Bolfing Edward & Patty Fulllbright 
Linda J. Bower Eileen Jex 
Rosemary Boyd-Jones Mary Noon 
Ellen Lucille Branshaw Robert & Carol Baca 
Our parents Walter & Yvonne Breen 
Loutha Rea Brumit Kenneth & Wanda Smith 
Janet Bryant Deacon Dennis Bryant 
Frank Buccino Marguerite Buccino 
Elizabeth Burkhardt John & Donna Burkhardt 
Cailey & Terry Scott Fanatico 
Jorge Castellon Lilli Lopez 
The Chanoya Family Elizabeth Arnold 
Dolores Joyce Ciaramitaro Charles Ciaramitaro 
Richard McCoin Mary Clare Cieslewicz 
Dean Oliver Clarke Dr. Carlton & Phyllis Clarke 
Bruce & Mary Lou Cox Brian & Bonnie Cox 
O’Rilla May Cuddigan Robert & Carol Baca 
Deceased members of the Currin-Brown families Martin & Patricia Currin 
Turley Daniel Dalston Eros Dalston 
Mothers & fathers Chris & Norma De Leon 
Dee Charles Ciaramitaro 
Theodore Donahue Dr. Stephen & Carolyn Donahue 
My Parents: Father- Thoyd Ellis, Sr. Andrea Mason 
Ruth Virginia Ennis Robert & Zora Ennis 
Muriel Escobar Javier Escobar 
Terri Fiely Michael & Vicki Shaw 
Barbara Flood Raphael & Amanda Flood 
Pascual Frias Juan Castro 
George Fuentes Mrs. Annie Fuentes 
Frankie Fuller Paul & Sherry Padgett 
Robyh Fulmer Michael & Vicki Shaw 
Juanita Garcia Coco Sanchez 
Jordan Garnett Eddie & Karen Garnett 
Lt. Cmdr. Walter William Garnett Eddie & Karen Garnett 
Rita Giguere Richard & Gloria Platts 
Olivia Marie Grant  Kevin & Elizabeth Grant 
Ernest & Jean Gray Rebecca Bacsik 
Marty Grisham Maria Serra 
Mary Frances Haba Marjorie Haba 
Mary Helen Harman Mary Ann Harman 
Evelyn Helms Gonzalo & Ellyn Amador 
Jimmie K. Herman Ann Herman 
Richard Hunter Donna Hunter 
Hank Hutchings Jackie Crawford 
Jenna Anonymous 
Jerarda, Vicenta, Rosendo y Donicio Lilia Laureano 
John II Robert & Rosemary Patrick 
Dolores Joyce Charles Ciaramitaro 
Juanita Coco Sanchez 
Peggy Kirkland Jennifer Williams 
Jack Kishpaugh  John & Patricia Kishpaugh 
Martha Klingenburg Quinn & Barbie Cook 
Bill & Mary Koeger James & Eileen Finkenkeller 

Millie Lakusta Chuck & Pat Bianco 
My parents: Mother- Rebecca Ellis Landix  Andrea Mason 
Bob Leicht Tom & Terry McDowell 
The Lemon Family- Bill, Viole, George & 
Greg 

Robert & Carol Baca 

Violet Lemons Robert & Carol Baca 
Rbt J. Little John & Patricia Kishpaugh 
Jorge Lopez M. Esmeralda Lopez 
Ernesto Tellez Lopez Isidra J. Lopez 
Lorraine Harry & Deborah Freeman 
Lucinda Paul Whitfield 
Charles Lutz Betty Lutz 
Marcos y Juana Josefina Ipina 
Mary & John Robert & Rosemary Patrick 
Chistopher Matera Noreen Matera 
Matthew Chuck & Teri Mancuso 
Ric McCallem Michael & Laney Sherburne 
Richard McCoin Mary Clare Cieslewicz 
Kay Lynn McCord Ted & Ferndale Sullins 
Dianne McDowell Judge Pat McDowell 
Nancy Mello, Lancaster Ed Mello 
Nancy Mello- Lancaster Genevieve Mello 
Marcilla Mendez John & Shirley Lapicola 
Joyce Cecile Moore Ed & Ann Cabrera 
Saragoza Moreno Jose & Carmen Moreno 
Leonel & Julia Munoz Rolando Munoz 
Dawn Ann Murphy Leo Murphy 
Agatha Loan-Anh Nguyen Vanessa Nguyen 
Carlton L. Nichols Joyce Nichols 
Niece or Nephew lost to abortion Frank Vasquez 
Edward J. O'Brien Sandra O'Brien 
Brendan O'Connell Miguel & Kathryn Caballero 
Mike O'Connell Miguel & Kathryn Caballero 
Louise Pardue Jim and Zuzanna Fennell 
Soledad P. Paredes Very Rev. Edmundo Paredes, V.F. 
Mom & Dad Robert & Rosemary Patrick 
Rebecca Robert & Rosemary Patrick 
Baby Prince Patricia Hammond 
Nic Ramos Eddie & Karen Garnett 
Nic Ramos Jackie Crawford 
Rebecca, Sara, John P. Robert & Rosemary Patrick 
Father Robinson Mark & Elasa Drogin 
Kacey Michelle Rogers Thys & Patti Jones 
Sylvia Rohr Kevin & Judith Rohr 
Tamzen Rooney Steven & Tammy Duke 
Ellen Frances Rossini Carl, Jr. & Ellen Rossini 
Ellen Frances Rossini Rebecca Guijarro 
Ellen Frances Rossini Harte Hanks 
Ellen Frances Rossini Mary Jo Johnson 
Ellen Frances Rossini Robert Lannan 
Ellen Frances Rossini Randal & Marie Le Grand 
Ellen Frances Rossini Lorrie Stacy 
Ellen Frances Rossini Tom & Terry McDowell 
Ellen Frances Rossini Robert & Kristi Kerian 
Ellen Frances Rossini Marco Poisler 
Ellen Frances Rossini Katherine Errera 
Ellen Frances Rossini Joseph & Rosella Coen 
Ellen Frances Rossini Robert & Kristine O’Connell 
Ellen Frances Rossini Tom and Mary Brandt 
Dr. William D. Ryan Rosemary Tarangioli 
Tim Salinas Jose & Carmen Moreno 
Lost child of Nathan & Angel Schauf Dave Schauf 
William A. Schraufnagel Loretta Schraufnagel 
Marge Van Scoy Tom & Terry McDowell 
Chiarra Seancella Michael &Laney Sherburne 
Janet Seitz Eddie & Karen Garnett 
Mary Helen Sexton Stephen & Elaine Sexton 
Suzanne Sexton Stephen & Elaine Sexton 
Linda Shrider Anthony & Madeline Fontanelli 

 In Memory of:    

 

Thank You! 
2014 Christmas appeal   
a life-saving success! 
Thank you to all who responded to 
our urgent year-end appeal. Earlier 
in 2014 we were blessed by record 
Bishop’s Pro-Life Dinner proceeds, 
but our fall giving was critically 
lower than expected. Thanks to 
your generous response to our 
need, we not only qualified for the 
$10,000 matching gift, we also 
exceeded the goal of raising 
$45,000. Your sacrificial gifts will 
help save many lives in 2015!   

Why I support the CPLC 
“I give because of the cause. The 
cause is so necessary and requires 
action. 

“I deal with a lot of different 
charitable initiatives and agencies, 
and I don’t know of anyone that is 
more effective and has been more 
effective for more years than your 
organization. 

“One of the things that has always 
impressed me is how efficient the 
CPLC is with the money you’re 
receiving ... how low your 
operating expenses are, how 
professional your staff is, and the 
dedication that you all have and 
exhibit.”  

– Walter E. (Ed) Johnson, co-
founder of Grandy’s restaurant; 
Advisory Board Chairman for 
Christian Community Action; 
longtime CPLC supporter and 
Honorary Chair of the 2008 Bishop’s 
Pro-Life Dinner.  

New Adopt a Hopeful program saves lives 

Giving moms hope 

Leading on life  

Because of your prayers and support, over 575 babies were confirmed saved 
from abortion in Dallas in 2014, and an additional 262 mothers were what we 
call “hopefuls” – they left an abortion facility undecided about choosing life, 
but we have no record of their return.  To help these “hopeful” mothers choose 
life, the CPLC initiated the “Adopt a Hopeful” program this past fall to assure 
these hurting, anxious women that someone is praying for them.  On one of the 
first days that CPLC counselors gave out the “Adopt a Hopeful” prayer cards, 
three of the mothers immediately chose life!  Here’s one story: 

2015 Bishop’s Dinner Honorary Chairs Mike & Barbara Weller  
We are pleased to introduce Michael and 
Barbara Weller as this year’s Honorary 
Chairs for The Bishop’s 22nd Annual 
Catholic Pro-Life Dinner on April 18, 2015.  
The Wellers are parishioners of St. Ann, 
Coppell and have two sons, Eric (14) and 
Aidan (12), whom they adopted in 2007.  

In 2011, the Wellers attended their first 
Bishop’s Pro-Life Dinner.  During the event, 
the words of keynote speaker Carl Anderson and the slideshow picture of Texas’ 
oldest abortion facility, Fairmount, being razed in uptown Dallas seared Mike’s 
heart with the understanding that “this is not our parent’s battle – it’s ours.”  

Since that dinner the Wellers have been engaged supporters of the CPLC.  We are 
so thankful for the Wellers’ leadership role and pray you and your friends and 
family will join them at the annual dinner to help save and change more lives! 

You can leave a Legacy of Life by 
supporting the Catholic Pro-Life 
Committee, the Respect Life 
Ministry of the Diocese of Dallas. 
Consider adding the CPLC to your 
will to help ensure a culture of life 
for the future. For information on 
bequests and other non-cash 
contributions to the CPLC, contact 
Ellen Rossini, CPLC Director of 
Development, at 972-571-8705. 

… She arrived at the abortion facility for her initial consultation.  Upon 
leaving, she stopped to speak to one of the CPLC counselors.  The 
counselor offered her material help; but she declined.  Then the 
counselor handed her an “Adopt a Hopeful” prayer card, telling her 
that a family was praying for her and her unborn child.  The mother 
looked at the card, began to cry, and declared, “Oh my God, what was 
I thinking!  No, we are not doing this.”  The CPLC counselor affirmed 
her decision: “You can’t do this because you love your baby so much.” 
The young mother agreed.  “You're right. I love her so much. What 
was I thinking?”  She looked at the card one more time and left.  This 
summer, she will welcome the birth of a precious life thanks to the 
power of prayer and God’s amazing grace! 

Each day, mothers stand on the precipice of a deadly decision.  Your prayers 
and support can help them make the decision for LIFE.  To learn more about 
how you can give the gift of hope, visit prolifedallas.org/hopeful. 


